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To Our Partners in Ministry, 
  
People just kept coming!  What an exciting sight to see as hundreds of people gathered on the property for 
the annual Easter conference.  It was such a blessing to see the nationals organize and run this conference 
on their own with little assistance from me other than preaching.  It is great to know that such events are 
able to run without my help.  The conference included three main speaking times each day along with 
singing. As a regular occurrence the power outages took place during the gathering, but lack of electricity 
and late rains did not weaken their joy. It is a sweet sound to hear those dear believers as they worshipped 
our Savior.  There were also more than 130 children in attendance in the children’s classes.  What a 
blessing it was to share the Word of God with the crowd.  It was also a great blessing to finish the 
conference with a baptismal service at a nearby river.  There were 12 people that followed the Lord in 
believer’s baptism. 
  
We continue to pass out eggs and chickens to widows and orphans at our churches.  This is such a blessing 
as they struggle to make ends meet.  It is important that they know God cares about them and is meeting 
their needs.  Thank you to everyone that has contributed so that we can do this.  
  
The month of May will be a busy month as we prepare for the Bible institute.  Over 25 bush pastors and 
leaders are expected to meet here on the property for several days of teaching and preaching.  This is one of 
the most important events that we do.  It is here that the preachers learn more of the bible and how to help 
their churches.  It is one of the few times where I am able to help so many pastors at one time.  It is also a 
great opportunity to discuss issues and concerns with their churches. 
 
The weekly bible study with pastors is going well.  Please continue to pray for their spiritual growth! 
 
Thank you for your prayer and support! 

As you pray for us... 
Please keep the following in mind: 

• The weekly bible study with pastors 

• Souls saved and people to surrender to God’s call on their life 

• The power of God on our lives as we share the ministry 

• Our kids to see our love for God as we obey Him 

• For the salvation of our younger children 

• The May bible institute 

• The South African Bible Study 


